Alpha Omicron Chapter
Epsilon Sigma Phi 
Minutes of 2010 Annual Meeting

November 16, 2011
The annual meeting of the Alpha Omicron Chapter was called to order by President Martha Gregory at 10:45 AM on November 316, 2010 at the Toftrees at State College, PA.  38 members were in attendance. the Blair County
Secretary’s Report- Ann Swinker - The minutes of the 2010 annual meeting were approved as printed.  (motion, second, passed) 
President’s Report- Martha Gregory – Martha discussed attendance at the ESP National Conference in Syracuse, NY in October and the many great sessions she attended. Martha reported and recognized the 2011 National ESP Conference award winners.  They were as follows:   NE Distinguished Service Award was Nancy Kadwill, NE Early Career award was Mindy Graver, NE Mid-Career was Nancy Wiker, Administrative Leadership Award went to Nancy Wiker, Andrea Bressler, and Marilyn Corbin. The Alpha Omicron Chapter was in charge of decorations. There are scholarships available for members to attend. Peter Wulfhorst was the recipient of the Angus Professional Development Scholarship for the National meeting.  The 2013 Galaxy is being hosted by Pennsylvania in Pittsburgh. 

Treasurer’s Report- Peter Wulfhorst – the report was prepared by Robin Kuleck our 2011 treasurer. Peter thanked her for all her help in preparing the report.  The ESP treasure report has moved to using Quick Books. He informed the members that the expenses this past year exceeded our revenues. We need to recruit additional members and return current members.  ESP has the following funds:

Checking Balance= $2,048.17; Savings Balance= $3,433.38; Investment Funds $6,187.63 and $7,416.30.
The audit committee will audit the financial records. The treasurer’s report was filed for audit.  (motioned by- Vicki Lewis, second- Sandy Hall) 
Vice-President – Peter Wulfhorst – He thanked the committees for their hard work this past year and discussed the development of a list of committee chairs for next year.

Nominating Committee Report- Karen Thomas     The following slate of officers was presented: President- Peter Wulfhorst; Vice-President-Ann Swinker; Secretary- Patreese Ingram; Treasurer- Jon B Laughner of Beaver County; Past-President- Martha Gregory. There were no nominations from the floor and it was motioned by Jeff Meyers/seconded by Nancy Kadwill and passed to cast a unanimous ballot.

Officers were installed at the end of the meeting.

Recognition of the 2011 National Committee Membership was reported By Martha Gregory to be Jeffery Myers NE VP Chapter Relations, Debra Gregory was Scholarship, Grants and Recognition, Nancy Kadwill and Jan Shaw as Global Relations, Jan Scholl as History Ad Hoc and Jeff Myers for Resource Development/Marketing.

Standing Committee Reports:

Audit and Finance Committee- Peter completed the audit of financial records for the previous year and found them correct as presented. 
Membership and Initiation- Carolyn Wissenback reported of two new possible members.  Dues will be taken up until Jan 5, 2012 and she collected some member’s due today.
Annual Meeting – Mandel Smith;   Mandel thanked the members of the committee Linda Wiles, Mary Alice Gettings and Nancy Stevens Co-chair. The meeting was attended by 33 people.  She thanked Andrea Bressler for the program “Kenya - Through the Eyes of FCS Educators”.
Chapter and Career Awards – Mindy Graver reported that she had just taken on the position and was using outside groups to judge the awards.
Recognition on Retirement – Sandra Hall is the chair and is looking for the C0-Chair.  Reported the following Life Membership and presented certificates to Nancy Kadwill, Joan Thomson, and Deb Gregory.
Constitution and By-Laws – Vicki, No report.

Global Relations - Jan Scholl Chair encouraged members to participate and apply.
Professional Development – need a chairperson.
Scholarships and Loans– Brenda Bernatowicz is the new Chair. Brenda passed out a report that explained the loans and scholarship and the committee’s responsibilities.  A report is given later in the meeting during the awards presentations of this year’s awardees.

Sympathy and Memorial- Peg Shuffsrtall passed out the following names of members lost since Nov. 2010:  Don Daum, George Settlemyer, and Dr. Homer Mazer.  She passed out a report on all three that explained their involvement in Extension.  She reported that Helen Bell just recently passed away.
Ad Hoc Committee Chairs
Historical – Guy Temple, Chair. The Extension Extended a second edition.  Extension in the 20th Century are placed into local libraries around the state.  Shelbey Hoy Letter updates is willing to work on the Feb. 15th due date for the Extension Extended newsletter.  
There was some discussion that retirees do not use computers and email or any other electronic communication media.  It was brought to the group’s attention the Lew Dalton a county agent now living in Florida uses a computer and has recently reached his 101 yr. old birthday and the group as asked to send him a birthday wish.

National ESP Endowment Fund – Jeff Meyers reported on the scholarship importance of the Angus Prof, Dev. Scholarship that Peter was awarded for 2011 and that the $500 can be used to offset expenses of going to the National meeting.  Jeff suggest that we visit the national ESP web site it is a wealth of information. 
Recognition of National Committee Members- Nancy Kadwill; Recognition and appreciation were extended to the following members who served as or will be serving as representatives on national ESP committees: Jeff Meyers for Marketing for 2011; Debra Gregory for Scholarship, Grants and Recognition for 2009-10 and Patricia Powley for Scholarship, Grants and Recognition for 2011; Peg Shuffstall on Member Recruitment for 2009-10; and Nancy Kadwill for Global Relations for 2010-11. 
NEW BUSINESS

Vote on 2012 Budget - Peter presented the proposed budget for FY2012. Report was passed out during the meeting. With regard to the 2012 Budget there was discussion on the dwindling membership and its effect on our funds. The 2012 budget was developed and it was suggested that we increase dues or cut the budget.  There was discussion on the 2011 vs. 2012 budgets.  There was a reminder that for the lifetime membership, a member must be a 10 yrs. ESP member in order to qualify.  Jeff moved to approve the 2012 budget, 2nd by Vicki Lewis and it was approved as presented.  The 2011 Budget was adopted by the membership.

2012 ESP National Conference –the 2012 ESP National Conference in Mobile, Alabama on October 7-10 and encouraged members to attend for the networking and relationships that are made.

The 2013 Galaxy is being hosted by Pennsylvania in Pittsburgh.  Everyone is encouraged to help with committees.
Recognition Committees and Award Presentations
Chapter & Career Awards- Mindy Graver commended the membership on the quality of applications submitted for awards.  Members were reminded that you must be an ESP member for at least 2 years to be eligible for national award recognition.

Mindy Graver announced the 2011 Chapter Awards and will forward winners on to the national level:
Mid-Career Award:  Peter Wulfhorst, Pike County N. E Regional
Distinguished Service Award, 20 yrs. or more: Andrea Bressler, Clearfield County,
Team Recognition Award:  “Equine Environmental Stewardship Program Team” – Dr. Ann Swinker, PSU Campus, and Donna Foulk, Northampton County Extension, Helene McKernan Clinton County, Thomas Walker, Mifflin County, Lisa Jones and John Rowehl, York County, Andrea Kocher, PSU Campus, Nancy Kadwill, Montgomery County, Dr. Dan Kniffen, PSU Campus, Cheryl Fairbairn, Chester County and Donna Zang, Butler, County and Tom Walker, Mifflin, County.
Diversity/Multi Cultural Award:  Jeff Meyers, York County
Friend of Extension: James Davis, Huntington County Fair Association
Scholarship & Loan Presentations- Brenda Bernatowicz
ESP Forgivable Loan:  Stacy Hritz, Centre County- she is using her award to work on her Master Degree. JCEP Scholarship: Edward Bender Adams County is working towards a second Master Degree.

 Installation of New Members – Carolyn Wissenbach installed the following new members - 
Sarah Cornelisse, Ag Economics, University Park and Staci Hritz, Center County.
Members are encouraged to pay their dues by the January 5, 2012 deadline.  Encourage coworkers to join or renew their memberships.  The committee chair is Carolyn Wissenbach.

Program:   Andrea Bressler for the program “Kenya - Through the Eyes of FCS Educators”.
Nancy Kadwill conducted the Installation of Chapter Officers President- Peter Wulfhorst; Vice-President-Ann Swinker; Secretary - Jon B Laughner; Treasurer- - Patreese Ingram.  

Nancy closed the meeting by leading the membership in the Extension Professional’s Creed.

Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon.
Respectfully submitted,   

Ann Swinker, 2011 Secretary

